

# **Alamo City Mercy Foundation** December 2010



### CHILDREN EXPERIENCE THEIR FIRST CHRISTMAS PARTY







#### "A Thank You Note" from our Project Manager— Rev. Peter Njao

"Saturday, December 11 began with bright shining sun promising great blessings for the children of 'JESUS. Hobbs House of  $rac{3}{2}$ Hope.' This was the very first time these kids were enjoying the fun like those born in well-to-do families. God was using the great ? souls of donors and contributors to give joy, smiles, fun and happiness to these little Angels in Kenya, Africa.

The children enjoyed delicacies of all kinds— hot, cold & sweet. This was one very special & unique day to them... the Face Painting, the Clown, along with a Bouncing Castle, Trampoline and Candy Floss. They did not want the day to come to a close, they wished Joshua was alive to stop the Sun for more minutes, so that they could continue to have fun. One child asked, 'Why can't these people leave these things here?' This was a dream unfolding before their very eyes, a prayer answered by God through men, women and families who sacrificed their Christmas.

I believe Jesus, looking down from heaven and seeing the children having fun, He must have said, 'Bring the Book of great works' of remembrance, write the names of these great saints to be remembered forever.' We the JHHH CHILDREN'S HOME FAMILY SAY \$ A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL THE SPONSORS AND GOD BLESS YOU WITH HIS FAVOR AND LONG HEALTHY LIFE."

We want you to know that you will always remain in our hearts and prayers. ~Rev Peter, Jemimah & Rejoice Njao We love you all.







A Word from the Chairman of the Board Dr. David C. Walker

As you can easily tell from the words and faces in this newsletter, 2010 has been an eventful and rewarding year for the Mercy Foundation.

These orphans didn't have a chance in this world until the kindness of Jesus showed up, and in so many ways that kindness showed up through your generosity! On their behalf, thank you. You have made a difference in the life of a fatherless and motherless child nobody cared anything about.

May I ask you to please remember them as 2010 draws to a close and you consider your giving? I am convinced that your dollars are being used very carefully, wisely and prayerfully. And lots of good things, lots of "mercy things," are happening!

Thank you and bless each one of you for your obedience to the Lord's leading in the Mercy Foundation's behalf. ~David Walker



#### MIDDLE EAST TRIP A SUCCESS

Thank you to all who prayed for our recent trip to the Middle East. God protected us as we were able to engage many Muslims hungry for hope! Our team of six from Texas, Indiana and Montana "toured" this country so rich in Biblical history. Daniel, Esther, Nehemiah and Ezra all lived in this country, as well as Kings Xerxes and Darius.

As desperate as Africa is physically, this "closed country" is spiritually. For Christians to speak the name of Jesus to the wrong person would mean sure imprisonment and possible death by hanging or stoning. Despite very real dangers, believers in this country have a boldness that can only be attributed to the Holy Spirit. We are challenged by their willingness to evangelize in the face of certain persecution.

Despite all the negatives we see on TV in regard to this particular country, God is pouring out His Spirit there. Revival is happening and thousands are being saved daily! **PLEASE PRAY FOR THIS AREA OF THE WORLD!** 













## BALANCE UPDATE ON HOBBS HOUSE OF HOPE PROPERTY

#### "AMAZED" CANNOT BEGIN TO DESCRIBE...

We are continually in awe of the Lord's provision! Just when doubt creeps in regarding seemingly insurmountable financial obstacles, God through each of you meets every need!

Since the end of October \$18,700 has generously been donated toward paying down the balance on our additional 5 acres of land.

With the \$42,994 that has been given to date, we are only \$3,673 away from being PAID IN FULL!

Please help us meet the **January 31** deadline to avoid paying interest on the remaining balance. **Thank you!** 

